SAFETY COMMITTEE

July 5, 2011

The July 5, 2011 Safety Committee meeting was called to order at 8:15 p.m. in Council Chambers by Chad Smith. Safety Committee members present were Kyle McColly and Chad Smith. Scot Swinehart was absent.

Others present included: Todd Heil, Police Captain; Lonnie McMillan, Daily Chief Union; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk.

The following bills were presented:

	POLICE	FIRE	MUNI. CT.	GENERAL
A-1 Printing			186.00	
Bender Communications	136.25	135.00		
Brown Supply	91.07			
Brownells, Inc.	61.62			
Clemans Nelson				210.00
CRO-Cash Registers Online				39.99
Daily Chief Union				77.85
The Fire House		132.50		
Galls	208.59			
Grant Writing USA	425.00			
Land's End	9.95			
Mansfield Police Department	360.00			
Mike DeWine	135.00			
OH Association of Chief of Police	195.00			
Office Depot	51.87			
Pilot Travel Centers	1826.70			
Quartermaster	59.97			
Quill				866.23
Reichert & Associates				5200.00
Superior Business Solutions			63.69	
US Fire Equipement		286.21		
Richardson Flowers				45.00
Treasurer, State of Ohio	747.00			
Verizon	360.23			
West Payment Center			276.50	
Wal-Mart	27.88			540.12
Yeater's Laundry	347.50			
Total	5043.63	553.71	526.19	6979.19

TOTAL BILLS: \$13,102.72

A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. McColly, for the approval and payment of bills totaling \$13,102.72. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

The minutes of the June 6, 2011 Safety Committee meeting, having been mailed to each Safety Committee member, were approved as received.

Captain Heil reported that Lieutenant Dan Ross graduated from Police Executive Leadership College (PELC) on Friday, June 10, 2011. Safety Committee members congratulated Lieutenant Ross on his accomplishment.

Captain Heil also reported that Mr. Joe Stutz resigned from the Police Auxiliary on June 30, 2011.

It was noted that the Upper Sandusky Firemen's Festival will take place on Saturday, July 30, 2011.				
There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting adjourned.				
Sarah J. Bennett, Clerk	Chad Smith, Chairman			